



# Kinross Cycling Club

## KCC Committee Meeting

21<sup>st</sup> August 2023

**Attendees** – Tim Payne, Richard Sanderson, Neil Curr, Maggie Shearer, Jane Timperley, Paul Zarb, Fran Tierney

**Apologies** – Graham Millar

**Sportive** – Paul Z gave an update on progress of organising sportive. No Lead yet appointed, but there are however a number of key individuals confirmed with enough people to organise. Trevor, Mark and Piper all confirmed to support the tech aspects, whilst Kathryn will support coordinating volunteering, although a lead for this is still required

- A series of Sportive meetings have been set up.
- Bandrum will again sponsor the event
- A cheque for total donations raised from the 2023 Sportive was presented to CHAS

**Finance** – Neil in his capacity as treasurer provided an update on club funds, including projected income and Budget

**Club kit update** (Fran) – good few boxes of old kit still for sale, mainly in odd sizes – The recent order of club kit from Endura (other than caps) has now been delivered. Caps due in coming weeks due to issues at Endura's end

**IT** – Graham updated – Committee agreed to cover costs for TurboSMTP used for both the KCC & Sportive Websites

**KCC visit to Chris Hoy velodrome** – Fran looking into potentially organising a day at the velodrome in Glasgow. Issues are securing a suitable date. General feeling amongst committee member is that this would prove popular with members, however we would need to gain commitment from a minimum number of participants, ideally 20-30 – potential to organise via Spond and request small deposit from interested members.

**GP / FCA** – need volunteers for GP de gentlemen in September – Jane to put request on Spond for volunteers

**First aid** – Jane provided update on first aid course - still to communicate to the member that raised it – if 8 members that haven't done a course, already are interested then the Club will organise. If not but members wish to attend a course then if they find and book one themselves the club will reimburse them. Anyone receiving a training course paid for by the club is expected to be a regular club rider, either in a Ride leader, sat/sun ride member, or regular club volunteer

**Awards night** – Rather than an official awards night with speaker it is proposed that it is replaced by a social meet and ride at fife cycle park end of October – Jane and Maggie to organise. This will involve presentation of trophies, cakes and track time, potentially with some coaching. There could be further opportunity for a more informal Christmas night out to be organised at a later date



# Kinross Cycling Club

**Rider of the year** – Emails to be sent out early October for nominations - Graham

**Group 2 rides** – Following the setting up of a secondary Sunday group ride, need to consider ride leader course for Paul plus any other members who may be interested in leading this ride

**Club Promotion** – Tim to post on FB Group Page making it clear that the page is for any member to post relevant content about KCC, including promotion of events and achievements of club members. i.e. as long as its relevant to the club, all members are actively encouraged to share their cycling adventures on there

**Club Survey** – Richard to pull together a survey for club members to include aspects such as what activities they would like to see the club run, what activities they would like to participate in, and how the club could potentially move forward given its sound financial position

## **AOB**

**Calendar of Events-** PZ suggested pulling together a calendar of provisional club events for 2024, and agreed to produce a draft for the next meeting."

Next club meeting – 23<sup>rd</sup> Oct